
THE ATHENAEUM 
13 JULY 1907 

 
Literary Gossip. 

 
 
Capt. J. F. C. Fuller sends us the following:— 
“I exceedingly regret that through an unfortunate coinci-

dence my recently published volume ‘The Star in the West,’ a 
critical essay upon the writings of Aleister Crowley, bears the 
same title as a Welsh story for children by Miss Mary Deben-
ham, already published by the National Society.  But for the 
fact that my work was already printed and bound before my 
attention was drawn to this point, I would willingly have 
changed the title.  However, with the courteous consent of both 
publishers, the title is retained; and I trust this letter will save 
booksellers any inconvenience that might have arisen from this 
similarity of the titles.” 


